
Committee of the Whole (Public Meeting) 
April 5, 2022 

RE:  Item 1 

2708971 ONTARIO INC. OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT FILE OP.21.025 
ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT FILE Z.21.053 - 9650 HIGHWAY 27 VICINITY 
OF HIGHWAY 27 AND MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE WEST 

The Office of the City Clerk has received petitions from the following: 
• Rick Sant, on behalf of various individuals residing at the following

locations – Cold Creek Road, Kleinburg and Pearl Street, Bolton; and
• Roberta Fulco, on behalf of various individuals residing at the following

locations – Treelawn Boulevard and Kipling Avenue, Kleinburg

The total number of signatures on the petitions are: 31 

Their concerns are outlined as follows:  

9650 Highway 27 is located within the Kleinburg Valley Corridor. Special policies 
are in place to protect these valley lands from development and site alteration. 
Our valley lands and green spaces within York Region are one, if not the most, 
precious resource we have. These lands must be protected at all costs for the 
health and well-being of our community and for future generations. For these 
very reasons, we ask for your support in stopping the construction of a high-rise 
building at this location. 

A copy of the entire petition document containing a total of 3 pages is on file in 
the Office of the City Clerk. 
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